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Ontario Energy Board (OEB) Interrogatory for Hydro One Networks

INTERROGATORY #3 List 1

Interrogatory

Has Hydro One considered that the level of the Standby Administration Charge may have a discouraging effect on the growth of efficient and necessary generation in its service territory, especially amongst customers with the potential for a small amount of generation?

Response

The proposed Standby Administration Charge that was submitted by Hydro One as part of its 2006 distribution rate filing was developed on the premise that there would be incremental costs imposed on Hydro One by load displacement generators.  The intent of the charge is to have this type of customer pay for the costs they impose on the distributor and not be subsidized by other distribution customers.  The charges are cost based and they were proposed with no intended promotion or discouragement of new load displacement generators.  This charge will not apply to customers with a small amount of generation, for example, customers who are subject to net metering.






